

INDIAN TRAINING CENTER

Home Office: 2020 East 70th Street, Suite 304
Shreveport, Louisiana 71105

Phone: (318) 686-9380 • E-mail: mitcenter@bellsouth.net



Vol. 344

MONTHLY NEWSLETTER

August 2021

"This Ezra went up from Babylon, and he was a scribe skilled in the law of Moses, which the LORD God of Israel had given; and the king granted him all he requested because the hand of the LORD his God was upon him. For on the first of the first month he began to go up from Babylon; and on the first of the fifth month he came to Jerusalem, because the good hand of his God was upon him. For Ezra had **set his heart to study** the law of the LORD and to practice it, and to teach His statutes and ordinances in Israel." Ezra 7:6,9,10

"**Study** to shew thyself approved unto God, a workman that needeth not to be ashamed, rightly dividing the word of truth." 2 Tim 2:15

Dear Friends and Brethren,

We learn from these Scriptures, our need to prepare our hearts, and instruct our minds in the Word of God to be used of in the advancement of His Work, His people, the Gospel, the church, and the Kingdom of God. The Old Testament example of Ezra Is replicated in the life of Timothy, the Apostle Paul's spiritual son, as he would carry on the Work of the apostle in



Paul's absence (2 Tim. 2:2). Our desire is to continue in this scriptural pattern of helping individuals, called by the Lord to the Gospel ministry, in the training of their hearts and minds in the truth of God, the Bible. So that they too may go and teach others in Mexico and to the uttermost, according to the will of God. We realize that we also need the good hand of the Lord upon us if we are to have any eternal results, because it is all from His grace, for the glory of grace. His Good Hand is manifested in his









provision in spiritual and material gifts that are necessary for the work to continue. We thank the Lord for those who have gone before us, and also for those he is preparing now that will continue in His service after us, until the Lord Jesus returns in glory. What a blessing and privilege to serve Him.

We have begun the new school year 2021-2022 in the Full Time Bible school program, the Saturday Seminary program, and in the Christian Music School, praise the Lord! The last two programs are still online because of Covid-19 sanitary measures, but we have been able to bring on campus all of our Full Time students for the first time since going completely online in March 2019. It is a great blessing to see these young people purposing in their hearts to prepare for full time ministry, committing to the 3 years of Bible Study and training here on campus and then 1 year of service in an assigned remote mission station to help further the cause of Christ. We had special Chapel times of prayer and praise as we restarted the classes.

Our students that are in the special 4th year (actually 5th) because of the Covid related delay, are doing well in their assigned missions. Since they were also here (in addition to the 2nd and 3rd year students) for our Vacation Bible School Workshop, one of the initial activities upon arrival to their place of service was to hold a VBS or several Bible Clubs, using the theme and materials of the VBS. Literally teaching the next generation of "teachers of the Word". Of course they are also teaching adults, and youth, in homes, church, and sharing the Gospel in public areas as God provides opportunities Please continue to pray for them: **Kevin** in Santa Maria Papalo, **German** in Teponapa, Santiago in Xoxocotla, Daniela in Aculcinapa, Sinai in Jiquipilas, and **Areli** in Berriozabal, and Alejandro in Cacique.





Soon a second smaller group of student missionaries, the actual 4th year students, will be going to their fields of ministry for a year, in which they too will live completely dependent on God's provision through the brethren at each location. These students are Jared, Alejandro Santiz, and Karen. We had their commissioning meeting and mission assignments this past week. Jared will be going to work among the Chinantecos in Usila, Karen will be serving in Chiapas in Cintalapa, and Alejandro will work among the Nahualt people in the town of Tequila.









Please keep them in your prayers as they serve. For their special time of commissioning we had the visit of brother **Gary Richardson** one of our MITC board members, who always comes to the mission at this time of the year (usually bringing a group) to encourage and visit with the students and encourage them before they leave for this time of ministry. Brother Gary also visited with the staff families and was a great encouragement to us all.

On a personal note, Chuy and I have been specially blessed this past month, by the visit of our son Kirby, and daughter in law Gesa, and our two little princesses (granddaughters) Leonie, and Nora. They live in Germany, and we are thankful for God's providence allowing us them to be with us at this time.

We thank you very much for your loving prayers and support for us, we see God's love manifested through them. Please continue praying for God's care upon our students in year of practice (both groups), and also for the student body on campus, and faculty here at MITC. May we all continue to prepare our hearts, study the Word, and teach others of our Lord and Savior Jesus Christ.

Dan and Chry Hall

Memorials and Honorariums • August 2021

In Memory of: From: In Honor of: From:

Arnulfo Ramirez Delgadillo	Karen Evans
Arnulfo Ramirez Delgadillo	John F. Hall
Arnulfo Ramirez Delgadillo	David & Ruthie Bryant
Arnulfo Ramirez Delgadillo	MITC Board of Directors
Bill Stowell	Harry & Agnes Forester
Bill Magee	Harry & Agnes Forester
Cecil Snider	Gary & Debbie Richardson
Lloyd Rainer	Gary & Debbie Richardson
Billy Lawrence	Daniel & Kelly Louie
Billy Lawrence	Steve & Cathy Lackey
	Missions Around The World
Billy Lawrence	Teague, Nall & Perkins, Inc.
Billy Lawrence	Stephen & Annie Ku
Tommy & Beth Powell	Jim & Susan McNeer
Johnny Johnson	Jackie M. Logan
Robert Pirtle	Arnold & Charlotte Norman
Linda Pearson	Robert Pearson

Mark Webb	William Keesler
Scott Wilson, Happy Birthday	Jim & Susan McNeer
John Powell, Happy Birthday	Jim & Susan McNeer
Jim & Susan McNeer,	
Happy Anniversary	Jim & Susan McNeer
Jim & Susan McNeer,	
Happy Anniversary	David & Ruthie Bryant
David & Ruthie Bryant,	
Happy Anniversary	Jim & Susan McNeer



Арркеза зекуісе кедиезтер

2020 East 70th Street, Suite 304 Shreveport, Louisiana 71105



NON-PROFIT ORG.
U.S. POSTAGE
P A I D
Permit No. 8
Shreveport, LA